Glazebury Residents Meeting – Monday 28th January – Glazebury Methodist Church 
 Chair - Cllr Margaret Webber Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council.  
Speakers:  Mark Tune, Warrington Council; Shaun Ali, Wigan Council; Sergeant Rob Horton, Warrington Police.  Other Cllrs from the Parish Council also attended and in excess of 120 residents. 
 Actions agreed:
 1) Mark Tune to take back to the Highways team the issues raised regarding the grids and maintenance of Warrington Road beyond where work is already planned. 
 2) Mark Tune agreed to revisit the issue of banning HGV’s on Warrington Road if Wigan Councils order on Winwick Lane is made permanent. 
 3) Shaun Ali responded to residents’ concerns regarding The Greyhound Island and assured them that Wigan Council were looking at improvements to the island. 
 4) The Police will pursue the problem with particular vehicles parking on pavements on Warrington Road and also the two vehicles identified by residents who are speeding in the early hours of the morning. 
 5) Mark Tune agreed that other speed cameras could be considered since the easing of the “netting off” rules.  Also, he would take back the issue of repainting speed signs on the road surface. 
 6) Mark Tune proposed that a working group of 10-12 residents be set up to look at the issues raised with himself, the police and Cllrs to take them forward.  Margaret Webber agreed that the Parish Council via the clerk would collate volunteers’ contact details and a meeting will be arranged for end of February or early March. Prior to the meeting Mark Tune and the Police will collate relevant data to inform the meeting and assist with looking at options/solutions to the problems raised. 
 

Working Group meeting arranged for:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Monday 4th March at 7.00pm Glazebury Methodist Church rear meeting room.
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